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A few weeks ago, I was having an informal meeting with 
a headteacher in a local coffee shop.  We were making 
our way to our table when a young woman stopped me 
and told me she remembered my assemblies from the 
school she went to.  A short conversation revealed she 

was now a university student and she said: “I really enjoyed your 
assemblies.  They had a really positive impact on me!”  It didn’t seem 
appropriate at the time to start plying this young person with questions 
about exactly what that positive impact had been, but this brief encounter 
reminded me of a Bible verse in Ecclesiastes 11:6 which says: “Keep on 
sowing seeds, for you never know which will grow.”  Thank you for your 
support in helping us to keep on sowing and planting seeds of faith and 
life - you just never know what impact they might have! 

 

Ian Kemble, Director of Schools Work 

You Never Know! Schools Ministry Sunday 
 

Formerly known as Schools Work 
Sunday, Schools Ministry Sunday will be 
on 2

nd
 February 2025.  This is an 

opportunity in our local churches to 
celebrate, pray for and raise awareness 
of the various kinds of Christian ministry 
that goes on to serve and support our 
local schools.  This includes the work of 
the Brentwood Schools Christian 
Worker Trust, of course, but there is 
much more than that!  Please note the 
date in your diary and please plan to 
take part in Schools Ministry Sunday – 
more information and resources will be 
available nearer the time. 
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Being an Associate Worker  

 

As an associate worker, I visit a local specialist school regularly to mentor students and help with assemblies. Both 
are remarkable experiences on many levels!  Mentoring involves listening, encouraging, reassuring and advising, but 
above all empathising with young people as they mature and wrestle with anxieties and uncertainties. It is very 
personal and very precious to watch children blossom. Presenting assemblies is extraordinary – we are greeted with 

such enthusiasm and interest!  We have even been known to receive a round of 
applause!  
 

I also help with ‘Wonder Space’, a secondary school club which encourages 
thought and debate about life issues in extremely creative ways.  
Answering some of the questions is fascinating and sometimes 
quite challenging! I also help with prayer spaces, the Easter and 
Christmas projects and the ‘It’s your Move’ lessons for Year 6 
children moving to secondary school.  BSCWT is a unique 
organisation, comprising people of all ages and backgrounds who 
work together joyfully and harmoniously to serve local schools. 
 

Angela Oakley, Associate Worker 

Fiona with pupils at ‘LifeSpace’ 

‘Christmas Wonder’ last year 



 

 

 

Primary Assemblies 

A new year and a new assembly topic for 
our local primary schools! This year we 
are excited to share the story of David, a 
man who loved, and talked to, God. As 
well as following the life of David from his 

anointing through to his reign as King, each assembly will 
conclude with one of David’s psalms, as an example of 
how David talked to God through all his trials and 
successes. Our first assembly explores how God knows 
us inside and out and knew that David had the right heart 
to be anointed the next King of Israel. 

 

Holly 
Coleman, 
Schools 
Worker 

Frances with pupils at ‘It’s Your Move’ last term 

Holly at 
‘LifeSpace’ 

Alison 
leading an 
‘OT Mini’ 
lesson 



 

 

 

PRAY:  We believe praying for our local schools, 
children and young people is really important.  Please 
contact us to: 

• Request our weekly prayer email, termly prayer 
calendar and newsletter by email or post.  Contact 
us at office@bscwt.org or 01277 523522 or visit   
www.bit.ly/BSCWTconsent 

• Start a prayer group for schools in your church or 
start/join a prayer group for a particular school.   

• Just pray — on your own or with others! 

 

GIVE: BSCWT depends on the continued 
generosity of people who support us financially.  If 
you’d like to support the work financially, please: 
 

• Set up a standing order or a donation via your 
online banking.  Please contact us for a Gift Aid 
Declaration form, if applicable (or download one 
from www.bscwt.org/downloads). 

 

• Contact us for a standing order mandate. 

 

• Donate online at www.stewardship.org.uk/
partners/20028156 or send a cheque to our office. 

 

• For on-line banking/standing orders, please 
contact the BSCWT office for our bank account 
details. 

VOLUNTEER:  There are over 40 people who 
give their time and energy to volunteer with BSCWT: 

 

• Our Associate Workers volunteer with us in 
schools, working with children and young people. 

 

• Our Trustees oversee the running of the Trust.  

 

• Our Support Teams assist the Staff and Trustees by 
doing important tasks in areas such as prayer, 
finance, human resources, policy-writing, events, 
monitoring and publicity. 

 

• Our Church Reps help us to liaise with our local 
churches. 

 

• We are also open to applications from people 
interested in doing an internship or work experience 
with us. 

Brentwood Schools Christian Worker Trust (‘BSCWT’) is a registered charity in England & Wales No: 1172358 
Registered office: 49 Coxtie Green Road, Pilgrims Hatch, Brentwood, Essex, CM14 5PS 

If you no longer wish to 
receive communications 

from BSCWT, please 
contact us at 

office@bscwt.org to be 
removed from our 

circulations. 

 

The Trust, as always, is extremely grateful and thankful 
to all individuals, churches and charitable trusts for their 
continued generous support of BSCWT. 

 

The accounts for the 2023/2024 financial year are 
complete and a copy is available on request. 

 

To the end of August, regular income was £24,478 and expenditure 
was £57,464 giving a deficit of £32,986. The deficit is covered by 
previous legacies and one-off larger donations. 

 

Now we have started a new academic year we are excited for new 
opportunities that allow us to communicate with young people in our 
local schools.  However, in order to ensure that our invaluable work 
endures and expands, we continue to be dependent on donations from 
both individuals and churches.  If you are a UK tax payer, you may be 
able to make your donations go further by allowing us to claim gift aid.  
The charity would receive 25p for every £1 that you give.   

 

For further information about making a donation please do contact me 
by email on treasurer@bscwt.org. 

 

Please continue to pray for the work of the Trust and for the children 
that we are reaching on a 
regular basis. 

 

Claire Lim,Treasurer 

Finance Update from the 
Treasurer & Trustees 

How can you be involved?   
If you are a Christian with a passion for schools, 
education, children and young people, and think 
you might be interested in being involved, please 
get in touch with us at the BSCWT office.  Please 
join with us to: 

All photos in this newsletter are used with permission.  
Photos of our It’s Your Move lessons are provided by  

PhotographybyAnnaMarie. 

 

Recent feedback from a 
student: “Your assemblies 

brighten up my day!” 

Pupils at ‘It’s Your Move’ last term 
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